LOWNDES COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MINUTES WORK SESSION Monday, January 24, 2022

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT Vice Chairman Joyce Evans Commissioner Demarcus Marshall Commissioner Clay Griner

Chairman Bill Slaughter, Commissioner Scott Orenstein and Commissioner Mark Wisenbaker were not in attendance.

Vice Chairman Evans called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

MINUTES

The minutes were presented for the work session of December 13, 2021 and the regular session of December 14, 2021. No changes to the minutes were requested.

FOR CONSIDERATION

Set Qualifying Fees

County Manager, Paige Dukes, presented a resolution for consideration to set the qualifying fees for the 2022 election cycle.

Office of the Governor Criminal Justice Coordinating Council Accountability Court Lowndes County DUI Court - Law Enforcement Subgrant- State Court

DUI Court Coordinator with State Court, Heather Harris, presented a request for grant funding in the amount of \$9,195.00, with no match required by the County. Ms. Harris stated this local law enforcement subgrant will assist with the surveillance officer curfew checks, drug and alcohol screens and surveillance duties for the remainder of the fiscal year ending June 31, 2022.

Office of the Governor Criminal Justice Coordinating Council Accountability Court Lowndes County DUI Court - Enhancement and Innovation Subgrant Award – State Court

DUI Court Coordinator with State Court, Heather Harris, presented the item. Ms. Harris stated this enhancement and innovation subgrant award is in the amount of \$3,580.00, with no match requirement by Lowndes County. Ms. Harris further stated this supplemental grant has been requested for GPS Monitors and Document Translations into Spanish.

Nelson Hill Lift Station Pump Upgrade

Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented a request to purchase two new pumps from Xylem, Inc., in the amount of \$45,742.00. Mr. Stalvey stated due to the growth in the area, the current 10hp pumps are at capacity and need to be upgraded. Mr. Stalvey stated to meet the expected capacity, the existing 10hp pumps will be changed to 25hp pumps.